
From: Murrell Smith <murrell@leeandmoise.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 4/2/2014 3:12:37 PM
Subject: Re: Ethics Follow up Meeting: April 10, 2014 at 9:00AM

Anyone else in the meeting. I have a subcommittee meeting that time 

Sent from my iPad

On Apr 2, 2014, at 2:46 PM, "Veldran, Katherine" <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Murrell,
The Governor would like to meet with you on Thursday, April 10th at 9:00am for a follow up meeting regarding 
Ethics.
Please let me know if you are able to attend. I will be inviting the same group from our first meeting.

Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Director of Legislative Affairs | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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